
 

COVID-19 Safety Plan 
 

STATEMENT 
Swartz Creek Hometown Days Festival is operating under enhanced health and safety measures in 
guidelines for the COVID-19 pandemic for you, our guests, and vendors. 
 
SAFETY PLAN 
The health and welfare of our vendors and guests at the festival is our top priority.  The procedures and 
mitigation strategies below have been recognized by the industry for protecting vendors and guests from 
potential exposure to COVID-19.  By minimizing contacts, promoting social distancing, and increasing 
cleaning protocols and sanitization. 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT WHEN VISITING THE FESTIVAL 
General Principles 

 If a guest is sick with COVID-19, was recently exposed (within 14 days) to someone with COVID-
19, or just does not feel well, they should not visit the festival. 

 Anyone who is in a high-risk category, as defined by the CDC, should not visit the festival. 
 All guests shall practice social distancing protocols in public areas. 

 
General Health and Safety 

 Provide handwashing and/or hand sanitizing stations throughout the festival. 
 Establish protocols when a guest exhibits systems of COVID-19 when at the festival.  Organized 

action with the festival staff shall be taken to remove the party from public interaction. 
 Pedestrian traffic flow plans, to reduce bottlenecks and ensure the ability to maintain social 

distancing at the festival. 
 Signs with health and hygiene reminders will be visible on the festival grounds. 

 
Social Distancing 

 Establish overall capacity limits based on local formulas. 
 Limit the number of and capacity of guests to comply with local regulations for social distancing. 
 Establish social distancing in 6-foot increments. 
 Festival volunteers will avoid physically assisting guests.  If a guest needs assistance, another 

family member will assist. 
 
Cleaning & Sanitizing 

 High touch surfaces shall be cleaned throughout the day with cleaning products which meet the 
EPA guidelines. 

 
Additional Considerations 

 Guidelines from the CDC, Michigan Department of Health and Human Services, the Governor’s 
office, and other regulating authorities are constantly changing.  This mitigation strategy can be 
altered and/or changed to meet the most current guidelines. 


